Update to Open Season Close
June 30, 2008

Bison Pipeline Company LLC has received bids for its open season that ended May 23,
2008 and is allowing an additional contingency that would permit a bidder to terminate
its Precedent Agreement and any related service agreements if it has not received
sufficient state regulatory clearance combined with Management/Board of Directors
approval by August 22, 2008. Bison is still soliciting interest in the project and will
accept additional bids but will not award capacity until contingencies have been
removed. Bison will post a notice indicating when it will no longer accept bids.



